

Theresa L. O'Brien Vice President – Regulatory Affairs

> 234 Washington Street Providence, RI 02903

Phone 401 525-3060 Fax 401 525-3064 theresa.obrien@verizon.com

September 9, 2003

Ms. Luly E. Massaro, Commission Clerk Rhode Island Public Utilities Commission 89 Jefferson Boulevard Warwick, Rhode Island 02888

Dear Ms. Massaro:

We are filing, herewith, for effect October 9, 2003, tariff material consisting of:

## RI PUC No. 15

Part/Section	Revision of Page(s)	Original of Page(s)
A/5	11	N/A

With this tariff filing, Verizon proposes to include measured business PBX trunk lines as eligible for the 24-month term commitment that was introduced on August 10, 2003. Currently, measured business PBX trunk lines are priced at the measured business basic exchange line rate. As such, Verizon believes that PBX customers should have an opportunity to take advantage of the discounted rate afforded by the 24-month term commitment. All terms and conditions that currently apply to the 24-month term commitment will also apply to PBX trunks offered under the plan.

Verizon certifies that the rates proposed in this filing are not less than the Long Run Incremental Cost of providing the services.

If you have any questions regarding this filing, please contact Frances O'Neill-Cunha of my staff at 401 525-3560.

Enclosed are an original and nine copies of the tariff material. Please return a copy of this letter with your stamp of receipt.

Respectfully submitted,

Theresa L. O'Brien

## Attachment